WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE






Boothstown Community Centre






Standsfield Drive







Boothstown







23rd March, 2005 







Meeting commenced: 7.30 p.m.







       “ 

  ended: 10.15. p.m.

PRESENT:
Adrian Dunning – in the Chair



Councillors Compton, K. Garrido, R. Garrido, Gray, Howard and Macdonald



Eric Hall 


– Roe Green Residents’ Association



Michael A. Howard

} Boothstown Residents’ Association



S. M. Tittle


}



Bob Boyd 


– Greenway



Maureen Shaw 

– Over 60’s Club



Anne Grennan 

– Boothstown Community Centre Association



Ian S. Hastie


} Broadoak Park Residents’ Association



Noel Gaskell


}



Joan Holmes 

– Luncheon Club



Paul Hassall 


– Worsley Methodist Church



Frances Pheasey 

} Boothstown Methodist Church



Rev. Ian Humphreys 
}



Brian Smith


– Beesley Green Community Centre



S. Lesley Wrightson

} Moorside South Residents’ Association



Carole Morris

}



Les Critchley


}



Tom Bennett


}



A. Owen


– Walkden High School



Anne Adams 

– Worsley Events Group



Lynn Waring


} Local resident



Jean Waring


}



Steve Waring

}



A. Marsh


}



M. Redshaw


}



Pauline Roberts

}



Heather Williams

}



Carolyn Collier

}



Bas Summers

}



Ken Summers

}



Susan Edge


}



Audrey Judge

}



John Judge


}



L. Sackfield


}

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Angie Taylor


– Neighbourhood Manager (Little Hulton &

   Walkden)



Tony Walsh


– New Neighbourhood Manager



Brian Wroe 


– Assistant Director (Community Services)



Steven Lee


– Director of Engineering, Urban Vision



Eileen Buchan 

– Salford Youth Service



Sergeant Steve Gerrard
– Greater Manchester Police

Please note that, due to the large number of people who attended the meeting in respect of Item 5 (Queen Anne Drive, Worsley), the attendance list may not have been signed by all those present, which may have resulted in the omission of your name from the minutes.

66. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS
The Chairman (a) welcomed everybody to the meeting, (b) introduced Tony Walsh, who would be commencing his post as Neighbourhood Manager for Worsley and Boothstown on 18th April, 2005, and (c) asked those present to introduce themselves.

67. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Inspector Andy Sutcliffe, Lynne Slamon and Con Wright.

68. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 26th January, 2005, were agreed as a correct record, subject to (a) Minute 58 being amended to read ‘Old Warke Dam, (b) Minute 59 being amended to read ‘The Delph,’ and (c) Minute 63 being amended to indicate that Dave Armstrong had represented Greater Manchester Fire Service, and not Greater Manchester Advice Service, at the meeting.

69. MATTERS ARISING
(i) Minute 49(a) – Eccles Metrolink Car Park
Councillor Macdonald referred to the response from the GMPTE, that had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting, which indicated that (a) 200 of the 450 spaces available at the above car park were allocated to Hope Hospital, (b) the car park did not usually become full, although it may appear to be full when viewed from the front, and (c) the contract with the hospital was renewed annually in December, at which time the situation could be reviewed.

(ii) Minute 62 – Moorside Road/Greenleach Lane/Roe Green
It was reported that (a) the Lead Member had withdrawn his decision, (b) consultation had been carried out with residents, (c) appropriate road calming measures had been agreed by all concerned, and (d) the situation was to be reviewed in six months time.

70. APPOINTMENT OF NEW MEMBERS
RESOLVED:
THAT (a) Frances Pheasey, representing Boothstown Methodist Church, and (b) Anne Adams, representing Worsley Events Group, be appointed to serve as voting Members on the Committee.

71.
QUEEN ANNE DRIVE, WORSLEY
Steven Lee submitted a report which indicated that, following the receipt of numerous complaints by Salford City Council’s Public Rights of Way officers over a number of years regarding alleged youth nuisance around the underpass, a number of requests had been made for the underpass to be closed.

John Judge provided the Committee with information regarding the problems that were being caused in the area, which included graffiti, litter, damage to property, burglary and the deliberate lighting of fires.  He circulated some photographs of the underpass which illustrated local residents’ concerns with regard to the poor appearance of the area.

Steven Lee explained that, although the underpass was not a Public Right Of Way, it was believed that the public had enjoyed its uninterrupted use for over 20 years and, consequently, it would have achieved PROW/Highway status.  He indicated that there were two ways in which a Highway closure could be achieved - (i) by using Section 116 of the Highways Act 1980, which required proof that the Highway was ‘unnecessary’ or (ii) by using Section 118b of the Highways Act 1980, which allowed closures to be made in order to reduce crime.

Steven Lee reported that (a) a 12 week consultation period had taken place in relation to the proposed closure of the underpass, which had ended on 12th November, 2004, (b) a total of 35 residents had responded to the consultation, 24 of whom had been in favour of the closure, the remainder had been against it (two of whom had indicated that they would claim the footpath as a PROW, should there be a risk of it being closed – others had expressed concern regarding the risk to young people crossing the East Lancashire Road), (c) a petition had been submitted in favour of the closure, which had been signed by 97 people, and (d) Greater Manchester Police and the Fire Service had indicated their support for the closure.

Steven Lee explained that (i) given the weight of objection, officers did not believe that Section 116 of the Highways Act 1980 could be used to achieve closure of the underpass, as it would not be possible to prove that the underpass was ‘unnecessary,’ (ii) an application using Section 118b of the Act would be required to link the closure with a potential reduction in crime and, before such an application could be made, it would be necessary to show that other measures to reduce crime levels had been considered, (iii) the matter would then be put before the Secretary of State and a public enquiry would be held.

Sergeant Gerrard reported that (a) of ten burglaries that had taken place in the area during the previous year, all had involved properties located adjacent to, or back to back with, the footpath in question (the footpath was now patrolled by police officers on pedal cycles, which had led to a reduction in the number of burglaries in the area), (b) a number of cars had been burnt out at the underpass, which had caused the closure of the East Lancashire Road on occasions, (c) evidence of alcohol and drug use had been observed at the underpass and work had been undertaken with some of the young people who were congregating there in order to try to address these issues, and (d) the police believed that the closure of the underpass would result in a reduction in anti social behaviour and criminal activity in the area.

A number of residents disputed the suggestion that the underpass had been used for 20 years without interruption, and had therefore achieved PROW/Highway status.  They reported that it had not been possible to use the underpass until approximately four years earlier, when the new houses had been built at Queen Anne Drive, as a padlocked gate had been present at Lymefield Drive until then.

As some Committee Members were unsure of the exact location of the underpass in question, a request was made for a plan of the area, indicating its location, to be available at the next meeting of the Committee.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the Chairman declared an interest and did not take part in the discussion or vote on this item.

(2) THAT, following a unanimous vote, it be noted that the Committee

supported, in principle, the closure of the above underpass.

(3) THAT Steven Lee be provided with further information regarding

the padlocked gate that was reported to have been present at Lymefield Drive until approximately four years ago, and further investigation be carried out in relation to this matter.

(4) THAT a progress report, together with a plan identifying the

location of the underpass, be submitted to the next meeting of the Committee.

(5) THAT it be noted that the Ward Councillors would be submitting a

request to the City Council for the underpass to be cleaned up as soon as possible.

72.
POLICE MATTERS
(a) Mountain Bikes/Plain Vehicles
Sergeant Gerrard reported that (i) four mountain bikes had recently been purchased which were enabling the police to patrol the linear walkways and had helped to reduce the number of domestic burglaries in the area, and (ii) two plain vehicles had been purchased, with funding that had been obtained from this Community Committee, and from the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee, which had enabled approximately 60 arrests to be made during the past two months.

RESOLVED:
THAT Sergeant Gerrard’s thanks to the Community Committee, for the funding that had been allocated to the above purpose, be noted.

(b)
CCTV
Sergeant Gerrard informed the Committee that (i) funding had been secured for CCTV cameras to be installed at Ellenbrook and Moorside, in which areas the highest number of incidents of juvenile nuisance had been reported, and (ii) the shopkeepers in the above areas had been approached with a view to them meeting the revenue costs of maintaining the cameras in the future, however, no favourable responses had been received.

Reference was made to the Co-op Late Shops that were present in both of the above areas, and which had been the focal points for a number of the incidents of juvenile nuisance that had taken place.

RESOLVED:
THAT an approach be made to the Co-op’s Regional Office regarding the possibility of a contribution being made by the company towards the revenue costs of maintaining the cameras in the future.

(c)
Juvenile Nuisance - Ellenbrook
Sergeant Gerrard reported that (i) some work had been undertaken with the young people who had been congregating in the above area in the evenings, and (ii) it had been discovered that some of the young people were from the Wigan area and a meeting was to be held with a police officer from Wigan in the near future in order for discussion to take place regarding this matter.

(d)
Sale of Alcohol to Under-Age Young People

Sergeant Gerrard informed the Committee that an operation had been carried out with Trading Standards during December 2004 with regard to the sale of alcohol to young people below the age of 18, which had resulted in the prosecution of a member of staff from the Co-op Late Shop at Moorside. 

(e)
Vehicle Crime
Sergeant Gerrard reported that a meeting was to be held later this month, to which a number of hotel and pub landlords were to be invited, in order for discussion to take place regarding how they could work together to prevent vehicle crime from occurring in their car parks.

(f)
Salford West Performance

Sergeant Gerrard informed the Committee that the crime statistics regarding the Salford West area in respect of the past 12 months indicated that (i) incidents of robbery had reduced by 78%, (ii) burglary to dwellings had reduced by 55%, (iii) theft from motor vehicles had reduced by 86%, and (iv) theft of motor vehicles had reduced by 5%.

(g)
Police Officers/Police Community Support Officers (PCSOs)
Reference was made to the re-structure of the police sub-divisions, in accordance with the Community Committee areas, that had taken place in February 2004, and whether it had had a positive impact on policing levels within the Worsley and Boothstown area.

Sergeant Gerrard reported that staffing levels had increased significantly since the re-structure had taken place, with a total of seven staff, consisting of three police officers and four PCSOs, now dedicated to the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee area.

(h)
Moorfield Residential Unit
S. L. Wrightson (i) informed the Committee of a number of incidents that had occurred in the Moorside South area, involving residents from the above unit, which had involved damage having been caused to property, mail having been stolen, and various other problems, including residents having been allowed to leave the unit late at night, and (ii) reported that she had contacted the police in relation to the above incidents and had been informed that an officer would visit, however, this had not taken place.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT arrangements be made by Sergeant Gerrard for S. L. Wrightson to be visited in order for discussion to take place regarding the above incidents.



(2) THAT Paul Woltman (Assistant Director – Children Commissioning), be invited to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee in order for discussion to take place in relation to the problems that were being experienced by residents living near to Moorfield Residential Unit.

(3) THAT Sergeant Gerrard be thanked for his attendance at the

meeting, and for the information provided.

73.
BOOTHSTOWN METHODIST CHURCH
Rev. Ian Humphreys (a) submitted a report with regard to plans for a new multipurpose church building - for use by church, school and community - to be built on the same site as the current Methodist Church, (b) reported that consultation was currently being undertaken with the local community in order to identify their current and future needs, and (c) indicated that more detailed plans in relation to the proposal were likely to be available in approximately three months time.

Reference was made to the problems regarding juvenile nuisance that existed in the area and the need for further activities to be provided for young people.

It was suggested that moveable seating would be advantageous, if possible, as it would enable greater flexibility in relation to the potential use of the building.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that Councillor R. Garrido declared an interest in this item and did not participate in the discussion that took place.

(2) THAT anybody wishing to comment on this proposal contact

Rev. Ian Humphreys on telephone number (0161) 790 2574, or by e-mail at ian@humphreys9363.fsnet.co.uk.
(3) THAT this item be included on the agenda for a future meeting,

once more detailed plans were available.

74.
JUVENILE NUISANCE - THE GREEN, WORSLEY
Councillor K. Garrido (a) informed the Committee of problems that were being caused by young people congregating in the above area, and (b) reported that alcohol was being obtained by some of the young people from a shop in the Winton area.

RESOLVED:
THAT Angie Taylor inform the appropriate officers of the above issues with a view to action being taken to address the problems.

75.
ATTENDANCE OF OFFICERS AT COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEETINGS
Committee Members expressed concern regarding (a) the general low level of attendance by officers at meetings of the Community Committee, and (b) the fact that a number of officers had left the meeting following the discussion of a particular item and had, therefore, not been present when further issues had been raised later in the meeting.

Tony Walsh indicated that he would undertake some work in relation to the above issues once he had commenced his post as Neighbourhood Manager.

RESOLVED:
THAT Angie Taylor inform Brian Wroe of the Committee’s concerns, as detailed above.

76.
WALKABOUT
It was noted that Elected Members would be visiting various sites within the Community Committee area by mini bus on the morning of Tuesday 5th April, 2005.

77.
BETTER COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT QUESTIONNAIRES
Submitted a report from Bryony Woodyer, Administration Officer for the Neighbourhood Team, which (a) indicated that the purpose of the above questionnaire had been to ascertain how the community wanted to be involved in identifying local issues that needed to be addressed, and (b) summarised the responses that had been received.

RESOLVED:
THAT Bryony Woodyer be thanked for the above report, the content of which be noted.

78.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
Angie Taylor presented a report that had been submitted by Fiona Meechan, former Neighbourhood Manager for Worsley and Boothstown, which provided an update on progress to date against the Community Action Plan, which had been in development since September 2004, and had been formally adopted as a working document in January 2005.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT thanks be recorded to Fiona Meechan for the above report, the content of which be noted.



(2) THAT Angie Taylor be thanked for her attendance at the meeting.

79.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP
Submitted (a) details of the decisions made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting held on 9th March, 2005, and (b) Financial Position Statements with regard to (i) the Devolved Budget, and (ii) the Community Use of Schools Budget, as at 1st March, 2005.

Councillor R. Garrido reported that the Community Committee was expected to receive a Devolved Budget of approximately £40,000 for 2005/06, together with a Community Use of Schools budget of approximately £10,000.  He requested that Committee Members give consideration as to how next year’s budget could be spent, and suggested that ideas regarding this matter be considered at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

It was reported that activities were being planned to publicise future grants awarded by the Community Committee, in order to promote the funding that was available through the Community Committee around the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions taken at the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group, held on 9th March, 2005, be confirmed.




(2) THAT the financial position statements, as detailed above, be

noted.

(3) THAT discussion take place at the next meeting as to how the

Community Committee’s budget for the next financial year could be spent.

80.
MINUTES OF POLITICAL EXECUTIVE MEETINGS
Submitted the minutes of the meetings of the Political Executive Group, held on (i) 17th January, 2005, (ii) 15th February, 2005, and (iii) 14th March, 2005.

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the above meetings be noted.

81.
MEETING OF CHAIRS AND DEPUTY CHAIRS OF COMMUNITY COMMITTEES
The Chairman (a) referred to a recent meeting of the Chairs and Deputy Chairs of Community Committees, (b) reported that he had some concerns regarding the meeting, and (c) indicated that he planned to discuss his concerns separately prior to sharing them with the Committee.

82.
ENVIRONMENTAL, PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION SUB-COMMITTEE
RESOLVED:
THAT information regarding Highways matters, which had been discussed at the last two meetings of the Environmental, Planning and Transportation Sub Committee, be circulated with the Minutes of this meeting (please refer to Appendix A).

83.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 25th May, 2005, at 7.30 p.m., at a venue to be determined.
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